
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NJOTA is pleased to report that Horizon BCBSNJ announced that they will not launch their 
Chiropractic & Physical Medicine Services Program in partnership with American Specialty 
Health (ASH) effective January 1, 2020. The new program, which was announced at the 
beginning of August, required the approval of the New Jersey Department of Banking & 
Insurance (NJ DOBI) before it could take effect and be implemented. According to Horizon 
BCBSNJ, NJ DOBI ruled that "the Program, as submitted, did not satisfy all of the regulatory 
requirements necessary for approval." 
  
You can read the statement from Horizon BCBSNJ here 

NJOTA is pleased with NJ DOBI's response. NJOTA would like to thank Stephanie Franklin-

Cosgrove, Miriam Manela, Mariann Moran, and Tracie DeSarno for their efforts and continued 

dialogue with Horizon BCBSNJ leadership in a productive and positive manner.  

NJOTA remains committed to preserving the integrity of occupational therapy practice and 

access for our clients.  Thank you to all members who continue to advocate in NJ  

 

Felicia Chew, MS, OTR, FAOTA 

NJOTA President 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001poX7CSOb-dmlfno1B_xSjXWC4QdFXZPxD3_thT1ZCKzebzmxMvnc2mHmKbEeILPSkZQS4qUu2Dw0mQ4knRKIcZqCnEzC_hCfQHwvEhYQ4ttqjsQ8pLJD9N4p2CtL3kznPNPTTRx1q7bHnzli272Am4YCdqbvElFMVQkoU8r5f-XoYKLvD-SYJPfV-ZDqarzoiPs_7Ml1QGjnX3665EFwljxTrSP3pOgZnkjh73u8L-On4V1FPF8RLXF7Lds5SzqSKeW5v7LB12058RaJgAQ0iPcnoXKBdBm7YGeQ0h1WwJ0cHvvbbAaCsrpcdU1Ho1rCNuQT4v0bt7U=&c=C-ru9lPSXkb7I-ENBJS_jCOiqEaFgbNnvnGtvn5AIK0o1u8viRn5CA==&ch=pNFgXHuf4dcnk6jdlZ_T7t8WPspi0eelc_Ov09Kvx9nCCgQcNbdh4g==

